
	

	
	
	
	

	
We	hope	you	had	a	relaxing	break	and	are	ready	for	another	busy	period	until	
next	break.	Please	find	below	some	important	dates	in	the	next	few	weeks.	
	
6th	April,	PYP	and	MYP	Information	Morning	

8:45	–	9:30	 	 Primary	Years	Programme	(PYP)	
9:30	–	9:50	 	 Coffee	break	
9:50	–	10:30			 Middle	Years	Programme	(MYP)	

	
12-13th	April,	MYP	Consultation	Visit	
	 12.04.2018,			3:00	–	4:00			 Meeting	with	MYP	parent	volunteers	
	
19th	April,	Student-led	conferences	
	 9:00	–	4:00,	timetable	to	follow	
	 No	school	for	students	
	 Swimming	cancelled	
	
30th	April,	Planning	Day	for	staff	
	 No	school	for	students	
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1st	May,	Labour	Day	
	 No	school	for	students	
	
4th	May,	PYP	Exhibition	
	 Timetable	to	follow	
	

	
Please	note	that	clubs	start	tomorrow	(4th	April)	and	end	on	30th	May.	Please	
note	that	there	will	be	no	clubs	on	18th	April	as	we	will	need	the	time	to	
prepare	for	Student-led	Conferences	the	following	day.	Please	contact	Ms.	
Shalaginova	at	sfo@gjovikis.no	if	you	need	SFO	that	afternoon.	
	

	
We	have	noticed	today	that	some	students	forgot	to	bring	their	indoor	shoes	
back	after	the	break.	Please	ensure	your	child	has	appropriate	indoor	shoes	at	
school	as	of	tomorrow.	Covered	indoor	shoes	are	a	safety	measure	in	the	
science	lab	and	during	evacuation	in	case	of	a	fire.	
	

	
Our	new	Scholastic	Book	Club	is	up	and	running!	Go	to	http://eu-
schools.scholastic.co.uk/gjovik-international	to	browse	the	latest	books	and	
order	online.	For	every	€1	you	spend	on	this	month’s	Book	Club,	our	school	
will	earn	20¢	in	Scholastic	Rewards.	
	
Please	place	your	order	online	by	April	11th,	2018.	
	

	
On	three	Fridays	this	spring,	our	cafeteria	will	be	open	for	student	performance	
during	lunch.	The	idea	is	to	create	a	nice	and	inspiring	atmosphere	for	our	
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students	as	well	as	give	our	numerous	performers	a	chance	to	experience	
playing	for	an	audience.	
		
Interested	students	should	sign	up	on	the	list	on	the	cafeteria	door.	Please	
remember	that	this	is	supposed	to	be	a	nice	and	fun	activity,	not	an	activity	
causing	stress	and	discomfort	for	the	performing	student.	
		
The	following	Fridays	are	scheduled	for	performance:	
		
6	April	
4	May	
1	June	
		
Students	are	being	encouraged	to	perform	twice,	allowing	both	PYP	and	MYP	
students	to	enjoy	the	performance.	Mr.	Stavsøien	will	stay	inside	with	
performing	students,	making	sure	that	they	get	enough	time	to	eat	their	lunch	
before	they	go	outside.	We	hope	to	see	many	students	signing	up	for	this.	
		
If	you	have	any	questions,	please	contact	Mr.	Stavsøien	on	
geir.frode.stavsoien@gjovikis.no		
	
	

	
Please	note	this	Thursday	is	the	last	day	of	swimming	for	Grade	5	this	academic	
year.	Starting	next	week,	Grade	1	will	attend	swimming	classes	on	Thursday	
afternoons.	Please	see	the	timetable	at	the	end	of	the	newsletter	for	more	
details.	
	

	
If	you	have	any	questions	about	the	matters	below,	please	contact	the	relevant	
person:	
	
Invoices		 	 Leif	Olav	Thoresen	leif.olav.thoresen@gjovikis.no		
	

School	support	contact	details	
	

Swimming	



Taxi		(GIS)	 	 Dennis	Wanda	 dennis.wanda@gjovikis.no		
	
Taxi/bus	 	 Ingrid	Raasholm	 ingrid.raasholm@gjovik.kommune.no		
(Kommune)	
	
School	nurse	 Monica	Iren										Monica.Raudi-Satran@gjovik.kommune.no		

Raudi-Sætran		
	
Swimming	 	 Ragnar	Görögh	 ragnar.gorogh@gjovikis.no		
	 	 	 	 	
SFO		 	 	 Marina	Shalaginova	 sfo@gjovikis.no		
	
	

	
	
Grade	 Date	
Grade	5	 05.04.18	
Grade	1	 12.04.18	

19.04.18	(conferences)	
26.04.18	
03.05.18	
24.05.18	
31.05.18	
07.06.18	
14.06.18	

	

Swimming	timetable	
	


